Minutes from

CSA Annual Meeting 
Held August 26th, 2007
The annual meeting of the Carleton Shores Association was held on Sunday, August 26, 2007, at 4:00 PM at the home of Deborah O’Malley, Carleton Drive, East Sandwich, MA 02537.
Meeting called to order:

Acting President Ellie Vandermel called the meeting to order at 4 PM.  Zig Guzikowski was thanked for years of service.  Thank you to the Byrnes family for hosting cocktail party.

Election of Directors/Election results (by paper ballot)
The ballots were collected by Helen Jillson and Kathy Saranosian and counted.

Introduction of New Members
Ellie asked if there were any new members present.  Richard & Marilyn Santagati of 2 Scorton Marsh were introduced.

Secretarys Report
2006 annual Meeting Minutes were read by Peggy Gorton.

Treasurer’s report was accepted as read by Joy Carleton.  Balance of $40,741.90.  As of the audit date receipts totaled $47,590.78 and expenditures were $69,736.94 leaving a balance of $18,596.64.  Expenditures for August 2007 were $1,368.22 leaving a balance as of 8/31/07 of $17,228.42.
We have 4 outstanding bills: $17,000 for paving, $350 for the accountant, $50 for office supplies, and $295 for mowing.

We increased the budget for Beach Security as the coverage has increased to 2-3 times per week.  The hourly rate is $40.

We discussed the escrow account for new construction projects.  We lost a small claims court judgment which gave an additional $2,000 to Sandwich Bay Realty for escrow refund.
Motion to accept report was seconded.

Accountant’s report was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.
Review/Vote on Proposed Dues Increase
Jack Jillson reviewed road maintenance issues.  We have approximately 15,000 foot of roads.  This year we paved 1,000 ft for $17,000 which is about 1/15th of the total.  We need to replace roads about every 15 years, so that ends up about $17,000 (at today’s rates) per year.  Along with our other budget expenditures we are not collecting sufficient funds to cover future road maintenance.  We either raise dues or let town take over, which would no longer keep Carleton Shores private.
There were a few members who felt we should raise the dues by $100/year to $300/year per lot.  They felt the proposed $50 increase would not be sufficient to cover our expenses.  Bob Hannon moved to raise the dues by $100 per year.  It was seconded, and passed with a quorum vote.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget
Budget was approved with the extra dues monies to be distributed into the road and maintenance part of the budget.

Election Result for Board of Directors

The results were as follows: Julie Curram, Brian Urban, and Eleanor Gaffney were reelected to 3 year terms, to expire September 2010.  There was a write in tie for the 2 year Candidate between Jack Jillson and Paul Sullivan.  Paul recinded to Jack who will accept the 2 year position to expire September 2009.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers
Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of elected officers.

Committee Reports

Area and Development and Home Approval
Jack Jillson reported; House on Foxcroft should be done this winter.  Burke house at 10 Foxcroft is in approval phase.  Meyer house on Carleton Drive should start this fall.  Barry Hall House on Lost Meadow will complete this winter.  There are 8 buildable lots still undeveloped.

Roads and Grounds
Paving complete on Carleton Drive and Carleton Drive West.  Crack sealing will take place in September.  Committee reports were accepted as read.

Towing Initiative
Peggy Gorton spoke about progress of towing.  As today no one has been towed.  A number of warnings have been placed in cars.  Reminder of membership for need to use beach tags.  Donna La Rochelle questioned use of special tags for parties etc. if someone needed extra spaces.  Membership felt that 4 tags per family was sufficient and either borrowing tags or shuttling extra guests would be more appropriate and easier to track.  We will put information and forms on the website.  Peggy explained the process of towing and will put an update in the newsletter this winter.  We are asking for volunteers to help patrol and a chairperson is also needed to help organize data.
Reminder to membership that the Town requires a permit for all fires on the beach.

New Business
Website: was discussed by Zig Guzikowski.  Bylaws will be added to site.  We are rewriting the building and planning guidelines which also will be added to site when complete.

We need a volunteer to host annual cocktail party this year.  Martha Guzikowski discussed host responsibility.

We will be sending condolence notes when needed.  Membership should let a board member know of need.

Martha Guzikowski spoke about Tennis Association.  Dues currently are $150 per year per family.

Motion to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM.
